Franklin Township Advisory Recreation and Parks Board
August 1, 2023

The Franklin Township Advisory Recreation and Parks Board met on the above date at the
Franklin Township Administrative Building. Board members present were Fred Kemmerer Jr.,
Robert Correll, and Brenda Cressley, Secretary. Chairman Kemmerer called the meeting to
order at 6:00 p.m. and led the meeting in saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Fred Kemmerer Jr. made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 11, 2023 Franklin
Township Advisory Recreation and Parks Board Meeting. Robert Correll seconded the motion.
Motion carried unanimously.

Reports-
Robert Correll reported he had Desousa’s Plumbing come to check on the complaint regarding

the leaking toilet in the male’s bathroom at the Pavilion. They tightened the pipe behind the
toilet and hope that will fix the problem, Robert will continue to check on the problem, he will
also check on the complaint received about the window in the Pavilion, the renters opened the
window but could not close it.

Fred Kemmerer reported the Car Show, Music (DUO K) and Movie Night held on July 21, 2023
went well. He said TV-13 was there and did an interview regarding the events. He plans on
holding another Car Show along with the Music on Friday, September 8" beginning at 6:00 p.m.
There will be no movie shown that evening do to another Borough having a movie night.

Brenda gave the contact information for the Carbon & Luzerne County Foundations to Fred so
he can get in touch with them on how to apply for a grant to help with some projects at the
Phifer’s Ice Dam Park. She also passed out a flyer for holding a hoagie fundraiser sale from
Cindy’s Deli to raise money to help maintain the Park. They will get in contact with the deli to
set up the fundraiser and begin selling the hoagie tickets as soon as possible. The tickets can be
picked up at the Township Administration Office during business hours.

Fred and Robert reviewed the quotes for the garage roof. They decided to recommend Dean
Ahner’s quote to the Board of Supervisors.

Public Comment: None

Fred Kemmerer made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m. Robert Correll seconded the
motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,
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